Freedom of Information Act 2000 – social care back pay 
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council does not hold the information requested.
You asked:
I am sending this request under the Freedom of Information Act to ask for the following information relating to the recent government guidance relating to payment of the national minimum wage in the social care sector and especially relating to “sleep-in” shifts: 

 

https://www.gov.uk/government/uploads/system/uploads/attachment_data/file/632758/nmw-social-care-sector.pdf
 

1
Has the council undertaken any analysis of the cost of back-paying staff the minimum wage who were previously paid below it according to the new government regulations? If yes then please provide a copy of the analysis and the estimated cost.

2
Has the council undertaken any analysis of the cost of paying staff the minimum wage in the future who were previously paid below it according to the new government regulations? If yes then please provide a copy of the analysis and the estimated cost.

3
Before last year’s government guidance came into effect, what were your rates of pay for workers on sleep-in shifts? Please give the figure for (a) per-hour pay and (b) per-shift pay.

4
Since last year’s government guidance came into effect, what are your current rates of pay for workers on sleep-in shifts? Please give the figure for (a) per-hour pay and (b) per-shift pay.

5
What is the longest length of time for which a member of staff is receiving back pay under the new government regulations? 

5
What is the largest individual back pay award under the new government regulations?


Answer: 
The Council does not employ any staff directly who provide social care and so we cannot answer the questions posed.  Therefore this letter acts as a refusal notice under Section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with Section 1.1 of the Act, the information requested is not held by Leicester City Council.

The Council contracts with a number of independent sector providers who employ staff to provide social care during the day and night for some service users.

The rates that these providers pay their staff for so called “sleep-in” shifts is their responsibility. 

No new regulations regarding this issue have been issued since the 1999 National Minimum Wage Regulations. What has been issued by the Department for Business, Energy & Industrial Strategy (BIES) was a reiteration of its previous guidance issued in October 2016 that care workers on sleep in shifts are on call at the workplace and are entitled to the relevant minimum wage for all sleep in shift hours. The government have admitted that the regulations were misleading and seem to appreciate the financial impact of arrears in pay (estimated by the LGA at £400m) that this would have on providers if the new guidance were to be applied retrospectively to their staff. 

This Council has responded to the impact of the revised guidance by BIES on our providers by increasing the rate paid to providers from 2017/18. The additional cost is £0.5m pa.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 
Information Governance & Risk Team

Leicester City Council

Legal Services

4th Floor, City Hall 
115 Charles Street

Leicester LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

